
 
 

February 10, 2025 

To: Kevin J. Jackson, Village Manager 

From: Rob Sproule, Public Works Director  

Cc: Mike Bills, Water & Sewer Superintendent 

 Erin Duffy, Deputy Public Works Director  

Re: Emergency Spending Authority: Replace 10” Valve 
located at North Ave & Grove Ave. 

 

 
The Water & Sewer Division staff investigated a water leak on a 10” valve located at North 
Ave & Grove. The leak is caused by the failure of the valve’s bonnet and stuffing box due to 
age, wear and deterioration. Given the valve’s large size and proximity to high-risk facilities 
(namely a senior citizen living facility), specialized equipment is required for the repair and 
shutdown. The Village lacks the necessary equipment and expertise to address these 
conditions and, therefore, requests the use of the Village’s emergency contractor, Cerniglia 
Co., to complete the repair. In an effort to minimize disruption, a line stop and an insertion 
valve will be installed by Cerniglia Co. on either side of the valve requiring repair, ensuring no 
impact to service for the high-risk facilities.  

 
Staff expect the cost of this repair will exceed the current 2025 contracted amount for the 
Village’s emergency contractor, Cerniglia Co. Cerniglia’s knowledge and capabilities are 
required for this type of repair and they have completed similar repairs to this in the past. 
Cerniglia Co. has confirmed that the cost of this repair will not exceed $50,000. There are 
sufficient funds to cover the repair in the Water & Sewer capital account, but the funds are 
not currently allocated to Cerniglia’s contract. Staff are requesting emergency spending 
authority to move forward with the repair.  Staff will follow-up with a budget amendment to 
reallocate the necessary funds and a Board item to amend the agreement with Cerniglia Co. 
to increase the not to exceed amount for the contract.    

 
There are sufficient funds in Water & Sewer Capital account# 5040-43730-777-570707 to 
move forward with this project with Village Manager approval.  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. 

 
Village of Oak Park 

Department of Public Works 
Water & Sewer Division 

MEMORANDUM 
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Sproule, Robert

From: Jackson, Kevin
Sent: Monday, February 10, 2025 6:33 PM
To: Sproule, Robert
Cc: Duffy, Erin; Bills, Michael; Logan, Vanetta; Zayyad, Ahmad; Shelley, Lisa
Subject: Re: Village Manager Emergency Spending Authority Request - RESPONSE REQUESTED

Thanks, Rob! I approve per our conversation this morning.  
Sent from my iPad 
 
 

On Feb 10, 2025, at 3:57 PM, Sproule, Robert <rsproule@oak‐park.us> wrote: 

  
Kevin, 
  
Attached is a memo outlining the emergency spending request we discussed earlier.  Please 
review and if you have no questions or concerns provide your approval to proceed with the 
repair.   
  
  
Rob Sproule 
Public Works Director 
Village of Oak Park, Illinois 
708‐358‐5700 
www.oak‐park.us 
Public Works WORKS! 
  
<Emergency Spending Authority Request ‐ Valve North Ave.pdf> 
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